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MISSION STATEMENT 
The purpose of the Guild shall be to foster the art of needlework and textile arts, encourage high standards 
of design and technique, and bring together members who will learn, share, teach, and  participate, to the 
fullest extent, in this endeavor. This shall be considered the Mission of the Guild. 
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Happy April everyone!  And I hope no one 
played any mean April Fool’s jokes on you. 
 

Lately I have been receiving a number of 
inspirational emails in my inbox and I’d like to 
share some of them with you.  Becka Rahn, 
who conducted our January workshop has a 
regular newsletter you can sign up for via her 
website - Becka Rahn, artist.  The recent one 
had links to her virtual classes Upcoming 
Classes – Becka Rahn, artist and info about a 
wonderful artist show in Minneapolis later 
this month which was great eye candy. 
 

While my son was living in Washington, D.C. 
my favorite place to visit was the Textile 
Museum at George Washington University.  
This link - The George Washington University 
Museum and The Textile Museum - takes you  

to their free online resources  and I  would 
encourage you to subscribe to their monthly 
newsletter for advance information about 
upcoming virtual events. 
 

Many NTGM members have enjoyed 
watching the online quarterly Global Quilt 
Collection All-Star Sampler Platters over the 
last several years, so I wanted to share their 
link to available online classes offered by 
some of GQC’s teachers - Quilt Workshops.   
The GQC Sampler Platters are a free perk 
offered to NTGM members and the next one 
happens May 6-7, 2023. 
 

Go explore and be INSPIRED!  And remember 
our in-person meetings begin again this 
month.  I am eager to see everyone again. 
 

~ Carol Gardner Buszek 

https://www.beckarahn.com/
https://www.beckarahn.com/events/
https://www.beckarahn.com/events/
https://museum.gwu.edu/programs
https://museum.gwu.edu/programs
https://globalquiltconnection.newzenler.com/live-workshops
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We are currently at 75 members. If 
you know of anyone who may be 
interested in joining, please share 
our membership form with them. A 
link to the membership form is 
below. The membership fee for new 
members joining in March is $10. 
Please mail the membership form 
and a check to our treasurer at: 
 

NTGM 
__ 
__ 

 
 

   Thank you. 
                 Suzanne Johnson 

joinNTGM@gmail.com 
 

Membership Form 

Location 
 

St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church 
 

5500 N. Adams Road 
 

Troy, MI 48098 
 

Our direct entrance is toward the rear of the church, a 
slightly longer walk but there are no steps. 
 
In-Person Meeting Times 
 
Flea Market, Library, and Social time begins about 9:30 
 

Business Meeting starts at 10:00 
 

Program immediately follows the Business Meeting 
 

Workshop Hours on Tuesday from 12:45 to 3:45 
 

Workshop Hours on Wednesday from 9:30 to 3:30 
 

Newsletter Submissions
 sharonmck.ntgm@gmail.com 
 

More Information ntgm.org 

 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 
 

22-23 Fiber Challenges 3 – 4 

Member Information 5 - 7 

Calendar 8 

2023 Programs 9 –21 
   

   

 

mailto:joinNTGM@gmail.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dBfEzEtAVNovKE9gPIX6rXZe5poNDvW_/view?usp=sharing
https://www.google.com/search?q=5500+n+adams+road+troy&rlz=1C1CHBD_enUS853US853&oq=5500+n+adams+road+troy&aqs=chrome..69i57j0i22i30.10414j1j4&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
mailto:sharonmck.ntgm@gmail.com
https://www.ntgm.org/
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CAN YOU HELP? 
 

Barb Gash has assumed the responsibility 
of contacting and inviting past NTGM Board 
members to the June luncheon celebration. 
She already has some contact information 
for several women who were active during 
the first 40 years and are still in the area. 
We are especially looking for past 
presidents Judy Kottler and Sue Barrett. If 
you know of these former members, or 
anyone else who should be included, 
please send their contact information to 
Barb at compusew@aol.com. 

 
 

Please consider bringing a treat for us 
to enjoy at the April meeting - store 
bought or homemade goodies are 
acceptable and would be appreciated. 
Please provide a serving utensil, 
labeled with your name. 

 

Boisali Biswas 
Juried and Invitational Shows 

 

Woman Made Gallery, Chicago 
24th International Open 

March 18 – April 22, 2023 
https://womanmade.org/24th-international-

open/ 
 

The Scarab Club, Detroit 
2023 Gilda Snowden Memorial Exhibition 

March 22 – May 6, 2023 
Reception on March 24, 5-8pm 
https://www.scarabclub.org/ 

 

Hatch Art Gallery, Hamtramck 
Hatchback 17 

April 1 – April 30, 2023 
Reception on April 1, 6-9pm 

https://www.hatchart.org/hatchartnews/202
3/3/20/hatchback-17 

 

Cultivate, Grand Rapids 
We ARE Here: More Than Just a Number 

April 7 – May 26, 2023 
Reception on April 7, 5-9pm 

https://www.cultivategrandrapids.org/we-
are-here 

 

Annex Gallery, 333 Midland, Highland Park 
Vivify – an invitational show of fiber artists 

April 15 – April 30, 2023 
Reception April 15, 4-9pm  
https://333midland.com 

 

                    

               
  In-person meetings are back, and we 
are looking forward to seeing you in 
April!  The library will be available for 
browsing and borrowing books and 
CD's. If you checked out library items 
anytime in the fall, please return them 
to the table in the library. We do have 
members who are interested in the 
same subject, and it is disappointing 
when the book hasn't been returned. 
Remember that many members are 
inspired by the same book that 
inspired you. 
  The library will be open through 
lunch! 

Linda and Janice 

 LIBRARY NEWS 

mailto:compusew@aol.com
https://womanmade.org/24th-international-open/
https://womanmade.org/24th-international-open/
https://www.scarabclub.org/
https://www.scarabclub.org/
https://www.hatchart.org/hatchartnews/2023/3/20/hatchback-17
https://www.hatchart.org/hatchartnews/2023/3/20/hatchback-17
https://www.cultivategrandrapids.org/we-are-here
https://www.cultivategrandrapids.org/we-are-here
https://333midland.com/
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LINKS …… 
 

• ZOOM Protocol 
• ZOOM Etiquette 2 
• FB Group Page Protocol 
• Library Policies 
• Workshop Policies 
• Workshop Assistant Policies 
• Photo Tips 
• Membership Form 
• Google Group Tips 

 

If you know of a 
member who would 
benefit from a note 
or a phone call, 
contact Liz DeVree 
by email or call her 
at ___________. 
Or contact any 
Board member to 
provide information 
or make a request. 

 

Barbara Gittleman needs 5” x 5” fabric 
squares, for an Eye Spy quilt, with the 
following themes/pictures: nautical, 
anchors, the Grinch, Winnie the Pooh, 
books, ice cream, Paddington Bear, 
peeps, movies, Himalayas, England, 
South Africa, Dr. Pepper. Bring them to 
the April meeting or contact her at 
barbaragittleman@gmail.com. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YUJaBkmG5c74U3_GFqGxxH7bJsHKUadd/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uqcTTamkLAl-87olEHUZiT0y-wbwVo6_/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10MFUQSwubwgkmN3x3F6Hs1IiLdMu8VVE/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RBmdkBEnhT3V6rGPhxwvQ02ksF0OKALr/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Yp273oKj8hnU9JWdXJsMqSpmJ3ZpXYp2/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Yp273oKj8hnU9JWdXJsMqSpmJ3ZpXYp2/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UYehQuQZKEdR8_HP8nFCA84G6v7Ake4F/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UYehQuQZKEdR8_HP8nFCA84G6v7Ake4F/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MwgWANGdghf6EK5L8agVZZ0s4inb95Nx/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dBfEzEtAVNovKE9gPIX6rXZe5poNDvW_/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1O7_CnsHSwFoM2bytNeJ-j8RLfA0YZ3_b/view?usp=sharing
mailto:lizdevree@gmail.com
mailto:barbaragittleman@gmail.com
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SURFACE DESIGNERS 
 

Thanks to Rick Ware, we’ve found another 
way to use our painted fabrics and papers with 
a review of seventh grade geometry. Now to 
make more polyhedra and vessels. Discussion 
will focus on collage, structures, resists, and 
more Tyvek and Wonder Under applications. 
Our Show & Tell is always interesting and 
challenging, and we learn a lot as we share 
and discuss our creative adventures. Join us 
on April 27, 2023, at 10:00 via Zoom, to show 
off your projects. 
 

Meetings are open to all members at no 
charge. The Zoom link is sent by email the 
week before the meeting. To get the details 
about our fiber adventures and to receive the 
links to the meeting recordings, join the 
Surface Design Google Group by sending a 
request to Sharon. You can catch us on the 
recording if you can’t make the meeting, then 
let us know what you are doing. For more 
information or project help, contact Susan. 
 

More information 

ARTFUL QUILTERS 
a contemporary art quilting group 

 

WHEN: the third Tuesday of the month  
September to June 
1:00 to 3:00pm 

 
   Contact:  Barbara Gittleman 

    

   KNITWITS 
The KnitWits gather for a lovely day of 
knitting on the first Monday of the month, 
10:00am-2:00pm. Bring your own lunch 
and our hostess will provide beverages 
and dessert. 
 

  Contact:   Kathy Shuller 
            

                                               

SPECIAL 
INTEREST 
GROUPS 

BEADERS 
Beaders of all skill levels meet on the first 
Tuesday of the month, 10:00a-2:00p. You 
will have the opportunity to work on the 
design or technique of your choice, with 
the assistance of a teacher to guide you 
through the process. 

 

          Contact:  Sharon McKenna 

 

You can be cautious, 
or you can be creative – 

but there’s no such thing as 
a cautious creative. 

 

~ George Lois 

mailto:sharonmck.ntgm@gmail.com
mailto:smmccarty@gmail.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1k5pZhDuvmad_d1feLbSZTy4MVaPFX75k/view?usp=sharing
mailto:barbaragittleman@gmail.com
mailto:jshuller1@mindspring.com
mailto:sharonmck.ntgm@gmail.com
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April 2023 

April 11 
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April 2023 

April 12 

 
JANET  WISNER 

 

Workshop 
 

“Ephemera Journal with Embellished Copper Cover” 
 

 Make a copper and silver covered artist journal. We will create a solder 
stamping to decorate the copper cover. Participants will learn various 
metalsmithing techniques, creating a solder stamping and exploring other ways 
to decorate the copper cover. A discussion of the variety of alternative bindings 
that can be used to make each journal unique, and various closures will be 
demonstrated. Fabrics, papers, and ephemera will be added to make signatures 
(a grouping of sheets folded in half) that will be sewn in. Each journal will be one 
of a kind. 

  
    

Supply List and Registration Form Seats Available: Wait List 

 

Janet Wisner is a local metalsmith 
teacher and maker who likes to 
create things and make something 
from nothing. Over her lifetime 
she has worked in all media, 
including, painting, drawing, 
printing, polymer, fibers, paper, 
clay, glass, and metals, which have 
been her main focus for 25 years.  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uz0oS599sN40-FJMNfYgHoRY8y5H4Ssm/view?usp=sharing
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May 2023 

May 9 

 
ANNE  FLORA 

 

“A Fiber Artist’s Journey” 
 

 Anne Flora is a lifelong artist who has studied modern dance, choreography, 
and costuming in addition to her extensive educational background in the fine 
arts. She moved to New York City for a further study printmaking and worked 
as an independent printmaker while she pursued a degree in culinary arts. 
Abandoning printmaking after 16 years because the medium no longer appealed 
to her, Anne moved to Wales where she operated a Bed and Breakfast for several 
years and would not be involved with any artform for 10 years. 
 Moving to Michigan and beginning a challenging new career, Anne began to 
feel the need to create after the long hiatus. In 2000, she began to explore felt 
making and by 2001, after taking a workshop with Chad Alice Hagen, she fell in 
love with the medium. Fascinated with the crossover in mediums, her 
experimentation with a myriad of fibers and other materials continues. Anne’s 
process emphasizes discipline, emotions, the vitality and movement in her 
compositions, the richness of textures, and the bold and vibrant colors that she 
uses, and er work embodies her rich life experiences along with her lifelong 
studies in the visual and tactile arts.               https://www.floraworks.org 
 

          

https://www.floraworks.org/
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May 2023 

May 9  12:45p – 3:45p 
May 10  9:30a – 3:30p 

 
ANNE  FLORA 

 

Workshop 
 

“Nuno Felted Wall Hanging” 
 

 Starting with a base of white pre-felted Merino wool, particupants will create a 
design by layering various materials that could include Merino fiber, wool yarn, 
thinner fabrics, and pre-felt scraps, etc. The piece is then saturated with a warm 
soap solution, massaged to form an artful Nuno hanging, rinsed in cold water, 
and then blocked to shape. 
 The first day of the workshop, we will be designing and wet felting the hanging. 
The participants will rinse the piece and take it home to block it. The second day 
of the workshop will be devoted to embellishing the hangings and a discussion 
of how to display the finished work. 
 Participants should search their stash(es) for design elements that complement 
their felted piece, such as embroidery cotton, ribbon, yarn, beads, pieces of old 
jewelry, found objects, etc. 

                           
 

Supply List and Registration Form Seats Available: 4 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1e_OsSHFd2PGAqX7Ve1gkuooBOF7AB-0Z/view?usp=sharing
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TIMELINE: If you have not already sent in your 
square(s), here’s what to do: 
1 – Bring to April 11th live meeting. 
2 – Please attach a note to your square with your 
name and the technique used, so that we may 
credit you on the finished quilt back. 
3 – If you are not bringing to April meeting but still 
intend to submit a square, please email 
barbara.skimin@gmail.com to let her know it is 
coming so she can plan for it. 
4 – Then mail to: Barbara Skimin 
       
Mail-in deadline is May 1st. Please mail so that it will 
arrive by that date. 
5 – Then send photo(s) and story to 
judyloyd@me.com for the next Fiber Challenge. 
 

Barbara Skimin will be assembling the quilt for the 
Guild to a finished size of about 28” x 35”. 

mailto:barbara.skimin@gmail.com
mailto:judyloyd@me.com
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MENU 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1v2sbXT8DWBdcoObvrseWHU71f3us9con/view?usp=sharing
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Fashion Show Forms         Show & Tell Forms 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/16heYeOrhwn0kPqEOfn-Bs5fliblWczzq/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sfpOGoCMV6j46loXL5JTNBZcDWDQX9GG/view?usp=sharing
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